BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
WEDNESDAY 29 MARCH 2023 7.30PM AT THE NEW HOPE CENTRE
Attendees: 15 Bell Tower members. Meeting chaired by Jonathan Dart. Thames Ward councillors Adele Barnett-Ward, Richard Davies and Nusrat Sultan also attended.
Apologies: Len Middleton, Mark Ralph.
Speaker: Reading homelessness charity Launchpad’s Head of Operations Zandi Zungu gave an interesting presentation on the charity and its activities and there were plenty of questions from the audience afterwards.
Minutes: Minutes of the 2022 AGM were approved – proposed by Pat Short, seconded by Mary Neale, motion carried unanimously.
Review of the last year: Bell Tower Chair Jonathan Dart presented the review. Activities have returned to normal after the Covid-19 pandemic, with highlights from the past year being the street party and ceilidh. Jonathan thanked the committee and supporters for all their work over the year. Approval proposed by Barbara Kendall, seconded by Liz Hobbs, carried unanimously.
Finance: Jake Marin-Hanson presented a summary of the association’s annual accounts. It was noted that Bell Tower had limited its losses to around £250 per year during and immediately after the Covid pandemic but with newsletter advertising revenue now coming in was now hoping to start to break even again. Approval of the financial report was proposed by Richard Chandler, seconded by Mary Neale and carried unanimously.
Election of officers
David Neale was willing to continue as Secretary.
Jake Marin-Hanson was willing to carry on as Treasurer.
No other nominations were received.
Proposed by Liz Hobbs, seconded by Andy Ellis, both elected unopposed.
Election of committee
All existing committee members had indicated that they were willing to stand for re-election:
Jonathan Dart, Richard Chandler, Sandie Gill, Barbara Kendall, Pat Short, Liz Hobbs, Andy Ellis, Len Middleton* and Mark Ralph*. No further nominations were received. Proposed by Mary Neale, seconded by Jake Marin-Hanson, all elected unopposed.
*Re-elected in their absence subject to confirmation that they still wish to serve.
AOB
Barbara Kendall asked the meeting about whether Neighbourhood Watch should be promoted and about volunteering opportunities over the coronation weekend.
Bollards in Printworks estate – Cllr Barnett-Ward confirmed that a request has been made to move the Milford Road bollards to allow access to the estate via Cardiff Road. This will be subject to funding.
Carters site development – concerns about casual parking.
Cardiff Road parking improvements – narrowness may prevent creation of additional parking there but spaces should eventually be created in Addison Road and Milford Road.
Brief updates were provided on planning applications for the Post Office and Drews sites.
